

 REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISORS
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
SEPTEMBER 6, 2017

The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on September, 2017 at 6:00 P.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando, Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave Mauck, Mike Nolan, Russ Beyersdorf.

CONSENT AGENDA
   	  Treasurer’s report, Regular Meeting minutes of August 2, 2017; driveway permits and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized.

VARIANCE REQUEST – 5516 EDGERTON AVENUE
	After review the Board approved the variance for Mr. Starr. Mr. This variance will allow for a fence only to be placed in the easement. Mr. Lewis will draft the needed documents.

ENGINEER’S REPORT – 
	Mr. Way discussed with the Board his concerns with maintenance on the Golf Course. These concerns will be monitored and the contract agreement will also be reviewed.

LOT PURCHASE – NETTLETON STREET, GOLD COURSE
	After discussion the Board approved the purchase of Lot 41 Nettleton St.
Mr. Mauck advised this lot access to the Gold Course will serve in the interim until an improved way to do maintenance can be determined. 

HURRICANE IRMA – 
	The District implemented our Hurricane Plan at the beginning of this week (9-4-2017). All canal riser barrels, grates/catch basins have been checked and all debris removed. Canal 5 takes on most of the water from the City Area and is being drawn down to allow for extra storage. As our last project on Friday, we will be checking all grates in the City Area and The Reserves for one last inspection, as well as all other canals.
	
	
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:31 p.m.
